4-17-12 #23 GRACE EARL

## **Vickie Elliott**

From: Grace [ge720@aol.com]

Sent: Monday, April 16, 2012 10:40 PM

To: vickie@vwresources.com

Subject: Fwd: Support Fishing Line Recovery & Recycling Project, Agenda Item 23 - Please print!!!!!

El Dorado Audubon Society
California Chapter of the National Audubon Society
Celebrating 43 Years of Conservation, Education and Citizen Science
Birds Matter!

April 17, 2012

Honorable Mayor Foster and City Council members City of Long Beach

RE: Support of Agenda Item 23, Fishing Line Recovery & Recycling Project, where fishing is allowed and educational program in partnership with the Aquarium of the Pacific

Dear Mayor Foster and City Council Members:

We support this project. The City of Long Beach Parks, Recreation and Marine, Councilmember Schispke and 5 th District Lakes, Ponds, & Wetlands Task Force of which El Dorado Audubon is a part have worked together for several years to encourage proper disposal of fishing line with much success in lakes where fishing is allowed in El Dorado Park. Current plans call for the addition of lids for trash cans and educational signage.

Sincerely,

Mary Parsell President El Dorado Audubon Society